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BADMINTON ASSOCIATION






MINUTES OF 2010 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The meeting was held on Wednesday 30th June at 7.30pm at Gerrards Cross Community Centre.

Committee members present:

Mike Robinson (Chairman/Secretary), John Farrington (Treasurer), Fiona Foy (County representative), Kate Naish (Ladies Results Secretary), Russell Page (Mixed Results Secretary)

Clubs represented were:

All Saints, Bohemians, Chalfont Monday, Chalfont St Peter, Chiltern Feathers, Cygnets, Dragons, HCA, Naphill, Racquets, Scots Hill, South Bucks, Wycombe Originals.  

Apologies:

Allison Dalrymple (Men’s Results Secretary)

Minutes of 2009 AGM

The minutes of the 2009 AGM were accepted as an accurate record of that meeting.  

Matters Arising

None

Chairman’s Report

The Chairman said that 2009-10 had passed without any problems and thanked the committee.

Treasurer’s Report

There was a surplus for the year of £192.43 compared to a deficit of £294.79 the previous year. 

The league subscriptions will be increased £13.50 per team.

Results Secretaries’ Report

Ladies:  

Division 1 was won by Wycombe Originals ‘A’ by ½ point and Division 2 by Isis. 

There were few rearranged matches and in only one match was there less than a full team .

Mixed:  

Division 1 was one by Wycombe Originals ‘A’. There were many rearrangements, 2 conceded matches and 2 instances of clubs fielding 2 pairs. 

Bohemians ‘B’ won the Division 2. No matches were conceded, one involved 2 pairs.

Division 3 was won by Wooburn Monday. 2 matches were conceded and 3 had only 2 pairs. 

The single knockout was difficult to handicap nevertheless there were many close matches.  Bohemians were the winners.

Clubs had no objection to the single K.O format. 

Next season the order of play will be changed so that matches start with the level doubles.

Clubs expressed concern over the use of single court venues for K.O. matches.

The meeting approved a change of the rules to include The Handicap Committee shall comprise the Results’ Secretaries (or other Committee members or persons as the Committee at their discretion shall determine), except that no-one shall be involved in setting a handicap for their own club.

Mens:  

Bohemians won Division 1 and Scotts Hill Division 2, both with 100% records. 4 Division 1 matches involved 2 pairs and 3 in Division 2 where one was conceded.  Division 2 result cards often had to be chased. 

Change of Scoring System.

HCA proposed that an extra point should be awarded to teams that won 9-0 or 8-1 and to teams that lost 3-6 or 4-5.  Clubs asked for time to get a mandate from their members. They will report back by the end of July.  (A small majority of clubs voted not to change the system)

Election of Officers

The existing committee were re-elected en bloc. 

Any Other Business

One club had still not registered with Badminton England.

Chalfont Eagles have asked if it would be possible to play all their matches in September, December, March and April.  The meeting thought this was unrealistic.

The meeting still wanted there to be an end of season event. The committee will again investigate options other than a quiz night.

The Badminton England affiliation will cost £10.00 next season, Bucks stays at £3.25.  The affiliation year will now start in November.  The free coaching offered to clubs will be increased to 4 hours. 


